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Dear Mr Grainger

Thank you for your email of 1 March 2012 concerning an Official Information Act request.
You requested the following information regarding residential tenancy bonds by region
sent from the Department of Building and Housing (the Department) to the Ministry of
Social Development (the Ministry).

e Average weekly per room residential bond rate by region.
e Any correspondence between the Department and the Ministry that set out this
data for the last year.

Please find attached a spreadsheet of market rent data that has been sent to the Ministry
for the last 12 months. It is based at the territorial local authority level and is for all
landlord types. The attached data will differ from that published on our website, which only
shows market rent data for private landlords.

Market rent data for each month is sent to the Ministry with a standard message as
follows.

Market Rent Information Disclaimer, Copyright and Use of Data. These
statistics are derived from information gathered from bonds lodged at the
Services Centre. The results may not be a true indication of the rental
market because it only reflects properties where bonds are lodged at the
Services Centre. Any category that has less than five bonds lodged has
been excluded to prevent individual properties being identified. However
the totals include any excluded items, so that the categories shown may
not add up to the total in the "all" category. The data should not be used to
determine the market rent of any property or for any other purpose except
as an indication of the rental market based on bonds lodged at the
Services Centre. The Department of Building and Housing accepts no
liability for use of this data other than for the purpose referred to above, nor
does it accept liability for errors whether or not due to negligence on the
part of the Department of Building and Housing or its employees. This data
is Crown copyright. However this may be reproduced and published
without further license provided that it does not purport to be published
under Government authority and that acknowledgement is, in every case,
made of its source, and that this disclaimer is incorporated in its
publication.

There is no further correspondence sent to the Ministry of Social Development.

This fully covers the information you requested.

Maria Robertson
Deputy Chief Executive, Service Delivery




